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La Pryor, Texas 
12 October 1934 

 

Valued Volksblatt! 

 I will try yet again to write some lines 

to the Volksblatt. 

 On October 7 my son-in-law Alb. 

Scharf, together with his family, my three 

daughters – Helena, Christina, and Ella – and 

I went to church. The daughters all work very 

close together in San Antonio. In the 

afternoon we were all at the Albert Scharfs 

and in the evening we again attended the 

divine service in San Antonio. On this 

occasion I could shake hands with many 

acquaintances. It was also my pleasure to 

become acquainted with Misses Esther and 

Hedwig Miertschin (who are currently 

situated in San Antonio), which pleased me 

very much. After we returned from the 

church, we celebrated the 35
th

 birthday of my 

daughter, Mrs. Alb. Scharf, at which time we 

also celebrated with cake and refreshing 

drinks.  

 Yesterday morning at half past nine 

o’clock I took the bus out of San Antonio and 

after a three-and-a-half hour journey I arrived 

happily in La Pryor. My son August and 

family were already waiting for me. With joy 

I was able last evening to participate with a 

big crowd in a birthday surprise; namely, the 

2
nd

 birthday of Edgar, the little son of my son 

August and his wife. How long I will stay 

here is still undetermined. 

 My son Otto, who also lives here, 

together with his family, left on October 8 for 

a two-week visit to Weimar. On the way they 

stopped in on the Albert Scharfs in San 

Antonio. I spoke with them there. They intend 

also to stop off for a visit with my son 

Herman and family in La Grange. Then they 

also intend to visit my son-in-law and 

daughter, the Herman Droemers, in Giddings. 

But I probably will no longer be here when 

they return from their trip. 

 Now I must come to a close; 

otherwise, readers might get bored reading 

this report.  

 Finally, many greetings to all, from  

Marie Noack 

 

(sequel follows) 

 

Translated by Richard Carl Noack in 2017 

http://www.wendishresearch.org/

